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I am still in awe and very proud that the Council was
awarded  Second  Place  for  the  Best  Council
Electronic Bulletin  (the  digital  Newsletter) at  the
State Convention!  When I became Newsletter Editor,
I  never intended to win any award; I just wanted to
publish  a  good Newsletter.   The  fact  that  we  won
Second Place after only converting the Newsletter to
digital with the September 2016 issue say a lot about
our Council.  Though GK Bill Nahorn III credited me
with  making  the  award  possible,  I  thank  and  give
credit to all of you for helping the Newsletter  achieve
this award.

—Tim Yun, Newsletter Editor

GRAND KNIGHT’S COLUMN
By Bill Nahorn III

My Dears Brothers,

Greetings  on  this  last
month  of  the  Columbian
year.   We  have  had  a
successful Columbian year.
I  would like  to thank all  of
my Brothers that made this
a great year.   So many of

you worked tirelessly when you were called to help.
Thanks to our event chair-brothers, the events were a
great  success.   And  we  cannot  forget  a  word  of
thanks to all our Breakfast Club.

Looking  back,  we  worked  on  several  of  our  goals.
We are doing better at recycling and we made two
changes for our events.  We are using flatware and
napkins, saving us from disposing of plastic ware and
paper.   We are looking forward to continued reuse
practices.

Thank you Brothers all.  We will have a great 2017‒
2018 Columbian Year!

—GK Bill Nahorn III…

NEW SHORT COMMENT:

Brothers:  Taking liberty with a postal phrase,

“Neither membership in the Knights of Columbus nor
Daughters of Isabella will stop  Bill & Susan Loyko
from  helping  us  with  washing  and  ironing  our
napkins!”   Thank  you for  supporting our  breakfasts
and the help with the napkins.

I would be remiss should I not mention Gail Gulick-
Tucker, Elizabeth Rodriguez, Cynthia Telena and
Marjorie Nahorn for also helping in the washing and
ironing of the napkins for the Knights of Columbus!
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NEW MEMBER

We  are  proud  to  announce  the  addition  of  new
member  Mark  Ivary to  our  ranks.   Mark  was
sponsored by recent new member  Stan Trent.  Once
again the Council's First Degree Team of Jim Beahm,
Bill  Kichline,  Ken  Ogella,  John  Rayray,  Freddie
Vidrio, and Tim Yun sprang into action, performing an
exemplification  at  the  June  28  General  Meeting that
inducted Mark into the Order.  Welcome aboard Mark!

OFFICERS FOR THE 2017‒2018
COLUMBIAN YEAR

At the June 14 General  Meeting,  the following list  of
officers for the next Columbian year were finalized:

Position Name

Grand Knight Bill Nahorn III 

Deputy Grand Knight Bill Kichline

Spiritual Adviser Dr. Benjamin Joe, PharmD

Financial Secretary Kenneth Ogella

Treasurer Guillermo Cisneros

Chancellor Randy Burns

Warden Dennis Abeyta

Recorder Paul Shane

Advocate Freddie Vidrio

Lecturer John Tucker

Inside Guard John Rayray

Outside Guard José Tarango

1st-year Trustee vacant

2nd-year Trustee Tom Stein

3rd-year Trustee vacant

JUNE PANCAKE BREAKFAST

 

  

 

Despite a mild summer morning on Sunday, June 4,
attendance at the Pancake Breakfast was down from
the last time, most likely due to the end of the school
year and the start of summer vacations.  With Brother
Chef  Dennis  Abeyta sidelined  by  surgery,  Brother
Chef Peter McCormick led the kitchen in turning out
another  fine  breakfast.   Assisting  Peter  were  the
following Brother Knights:

Guillermo Cisneros:  server & raffle

Tom Cisper:  eggs & admissions table

Paul Jacobs:  admissions table

David Lagesse:  kitchen

Joe Mingram:  eggs & server

Ken Ogella:  Dining Room

Chuck Sasso:  overseer

José Tarango:  server

John Tucker:  server & raffle

Elvin Tyler:  sausage



The  raffle  prize  basket  was  made  by  Gail  Gulick-
Tucker.   Brother Knight  Fr.  Suresh Ery chose the
winning ticket, which was purchased by Barbara Gini.
Congratulations Barbara!…Do not drink it  all  at once,
and do not drink it alone!

There will be NO Pancake Breakfast in July because
the floors are being resurfaced.

The  next Pancake Breakfast is Sunday,  August 6,
after the 7:00 and 8:45 Masses.

SCHOLARSHIP AWARD WINNER
By Bob McKay

At  Presentation  School's  Eighth  Grade  Awards
Assembly on May 24, GK Bill Nahorn III  presented the
Council's  Scholarship to Saint Mary’s High School to
Luke Orlando.

Luke’s  award  was  based  on  his  excellent  and
entertaining  narrative  of  his  struggle  with  his  fears;
bugs, loud noises, and failure, but most of all his fear of
change.   The  requirements  of  the  contest  called  for
writers to tell us about themselves, their experiences at
Presentation School,  and why they will  continue their
education  at  Saint  Mary’s.   Luke  incorporated  these
requirements in his essay by developing the theme, his
fear of change.  He included his admiration for those
around him who had embraced change, and for those
who had provided support as he faced the challenges
of a growing young man.

Luke addressed his favorite classes, his immersion into
the  sport  of  tennis,  and  his  awakening  to  a  full
relationship with God.  Luke had to make the decision
to  attend  Saint  Mary’s,  and  after  careful  evaluation,
chose that change. He indicated that he had met some
of  the Saint Mary’s staff,  and those meetings helped
him make the decision.

Luke concluded his essay with the following:  “I feel as
though my life can not be more complete.  I have family
and friends that  love me,  a  great  education,  a  great
athletic life, and I am about to embark on my new path.
I am now not afraid of change, I am friends with it, and

we sometimes grab lunch together.”   In summary he
stated,  “The  more  we  learn  to  accept  change,  the
greater our life will be and the more free we will feel.  I
will still not go near a spider though.”

EIGHTH GRADE GRADUATION USHERS

Led by GK Bill Nahorn III, Brother Knights Ken Ogella,
Dennis  Raio,  John  Rayray,  and  Tim  Yun helped
usher the Eighth Grade Graduation Mass on Thursday,
May 25.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

Dr. Benjamin  Joe, PharmD 7/3

Michael G Sadek 7/5

Larry Steve Shelton 7/5

Scott A Beglau 7/7

Mike Detoro 7/7

Timothy J Yun 7/9

Anthony O Gonzales 7/11

Stanley Wells 7/11

William C Nahorn III 7/12

Joel C Morales 7/16

Frederick C Ciapusci 7/17

Bro Duane S Crockett 7/17

Paul J Jacobs 7/17

Phil Thomas 7/20

Kenneth J San Agustin 7/22

Paul J Marchini 7/25

Andrew J Guzman 7/30

PHYSICISTS' VIEW OF CREATION

And God said…

…and then there was light!

Note:   These  are  Maxwell's  Equations  describing
electromagnetic radiation.
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OFFICERS for Columbian Year 2016–2017:

Grand Knight Bill Nahorn III 209-474-0200

Deputy Grand 
Knight

Bill Kichline 209-957-2013

Spiritual Adviser Deacon Dr. Ben
Joe, PharmD

209-957-1467

Chancellor Randy Burns 209-817-2496

Warden Dennis Abeyta 209-969-0196

Recorder Paul Shane 209-957-3161

Treasurer Guillermo 
Cisneros

209-712-0359

Lecturer John Tucker 209-957-2618

Advocate Freddie Vidrio 209-573-0585

Inside Guard John Rayray 209-470-7800

Outside Guard José Tarango 209-481-5865

1st –Year Trustee

2nd –Year Trustee Thomas Stein 209-235-7007

3rd –Year Trustee

Financial Secretary Kenneth Ogella 209-477-8006

District Deputy Bill Nahorn III 209-474-0200

Field Agent Steve Hudec, 
General Agent

559-840-3295

Events for   July     2017  :

General Meetings
Day Date Location Time

Wednesday 12 St. Joachim 7:00 PM

Wednesday 26 St. Joachim 7:00 PM

NO Pancake Breakfast
5th Sunday Rosary

Sunday 30 TBD After the 
5:00 Mass
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